
 
 
KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN REPORT – AUGUST  2022 
 
1) Regular welfare visits to elderly/vulnerable residents. 
2) Neighbour dispute – Optivo and police aware. 
3) Broken bottles and litter in alleyway between Station Road and 

Church Lane – Reported to SBC for cleansing. 
4) ‘No Cold Callers’ sticker given to elderly resident. 
5) Advice given to resident involved with ongoing neighbour dispute. 
6) Fly tipping in High Street, behind bus shelter – Reported to S.B.C. 
7) Neighbour dispute regarding noise and other issues – Advice given. 
8) Visit to Newington Court care home and discussed clubs/groups 

suitable for their residents to attend. Also discussed KCC home library 
service and gave them information and leaflets so they can subscribe. 

9) Concerns from residents regarding highways maintenance truck 
parking on pavement and causing obstruction- Monitoring area and 
advice given. 

10) Concerns from residents regarding increasing traffic speeding 
through Callaways Lane since Bull Lane was made ‘no entry’.   

11) Residents grand daughter lost her phone in orchard area behind 
Pond Farm. 

12) Concerns regarding dog owner resident finding someone had put a 
white chalk cross on her gate post. She was also aware of similar 
markings put on other dog owner posts in Ode Street area – Advised 
to report to police. 

13) Vehicle entered Bull Lane from High Street (through no entry 
signs) and parked in Bull car park – Spoke to driver who was 
genuinely very apologetic and hadn’t realised it was now ‘no entry’. 

14) Dustbin bag of large Koi Carp dumped at side of footpath next  to 
Moat Cottage. Moat cottage owners disposed of bag correctly and will 
look on their CCTV for evidence. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


